
Legal Notice 
CERTIFICATE OF NEED 

 
The following notice is provided in accordance with the Maine Certificate of Need Act 
(22 M.R.S.A. c.103-A) 
 
A preliminary staff assessment by the Certificate of Need Unit in reference to John 
Orestis and Joseph Cuzzupoli’s application to purchase the stock and/or membership 
interests in Gardiner Health Care Facility, Inc and MAAKF, LLC in Houlton, Maine is 
now available to the public. 
 
The application and all written materials within the record compiled to date can be 
viewed at the Certificate of Need Unit, Augusta, Maine. 
 
The record will close 10 business days from the date of this advertisement. The public 
and all interested parties may submit written comments to the address noted below. All 
comments must be received no later than 5:00 p.m. on that date. 
 
Copies are available at a reasonable cost by calling 287-9329, Fax:  1-207-287-5807 
TTY:  1-800-606-0215, or via e-mail at DLRS.CON@Maine.gov. 
 
Department of Health and Human Services 
Division of Licensing and Regulatory Services 
Certificate of Need Unit 
41 Anthony Avenue 
11 State House Station 
Augusta, ME 04333-0011 
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